
  
 

BISHOP LOVEDAY CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL  
NEWSLETTER 3 

Joining Together – Learning For Life 
 

Friday 25th September 2020 
 

For up-to-date advice on Coronavirus, please visit: 
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus  

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Quick reminder: current guidelines are, if your child has a high temperature or a cough, do not bring 
them to school. You should telephone 119 and obtain a test. If the test is negative, we are happy for your 
child to return to school. If you decide not to have your child tested. They MUST remain in insolation for a 
period of 10 days. Siblings of children showing symptoms must also be kept off school, either for 14 days 
or until a negative test result for their sibling, and parents and any other member of the household must 
also self-isolate for 14 days.  
 
PARKING: We have been forwarded photos of illegal parking on zig zags entrances – I believe that these 
have also been forwarded to the police. Please can I ask parents not to park in the driveway to school, the 
entrance to the sports’ field (where year 6 come and go) or on the zig zag lines. Please help to keep our 
children safe. 
 
Keeping children safe: Following a recent concern raised by a parent, please can I ask all parents to 
remind children that if they are out playing, without adult supervision, not to engage in conversations with 
unknown adults. 
 
Plea for reading books! We are having to quarantine books for 3 days between children taking them 
home, in line with DfE guidance. This is impacting on the number of books available for children. We have 
enough for all children to take a book home, but we have had requests for extra books. If anyone has 
children’s reading books that their children no longer use or need, please could you send them into school 
with your child, in a carrier bag and we will add them to our class libraries.  
 
EYFS children have enjoyed a visit to Broughton Farm this week. They had lots of fun! Year 5 children 
enjoyed an Egyptian day in school, as part of their learning about Ancient Egypt. 
 
Unfortunately, until year group bubbles are able to ‘mix’ we are unable to provide hot school meals in the 
hall. However, we know that the children are keen to have a hot option and so we are trialing a ‘hybrid’ 
menu after half term. Monday, Wednesday and Friday, children will have a cooked meal and on Tuesday 
and Thursday they will continue to have a packed lunch option. The cooked options are meals that 
children can be packed up in a ‘takeaway’ style container, i.e. Oriental chicken wraps, chicken burger, fish 
finger wrap. Meals will be accompanied by a selection of vegetable crudités, a yoghurt and fresh fruit. 
 
This week we have elected our House Captains and Vice Captains. We had some incredible applications 
and the year 6 children all interviewed really well. It was a tough decision! 
 

 House Captain Vice Captain 

Sun Aurora BC Charlotte R 

Ice Emmee L Hayden B 

Oceans Salame P Lilly N 

Forest Izzy T Olivia W 

Fire Huxley S Oliver B 

Waterfalls Lois B Oliver Q 

 
 
 

   
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Enjoy the weekend.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Mrs Jane Ridley  
Headteacher  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations 
 

 

Superheroes: 
EYFS: Liam K, Sophia P, Toby M and Isla H 
KS1: Arienne R, Leo B, Freya S, Imogen B, Louie K, Megan H and Jack G  
KS2: Bella R, Kiyon S, Charlie H, Holly M, Illiana S, Matthew B, Ottis W, 
Matthew H, Lexie I, Laurence F and Lucas P 
 
House Points:  
Sun: 86; Ice: 74; Oceans: 68; Forest: 81; Fire: 61; Waterfalls: 58 
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